
OASC 8/16/09

Submitted for approval by Jackee C.

Ozark Area met at 618 S. Jackson, Joplin MO - hosted by Together In Unity.
Meeting opened at 3:00 pm with Serenity Prayer, 12 Concepts, 12 Traditions
Minutes Accepted

Roll Call
Officers Present: Chair (Doug B.), Treasurer (Jackee C.), RCM (Brian C.), 

    RCM Alt. (Mark J.)
Officers Absent: Webmaster (Kenny C.) (Only required quarterly)
Officers Vacant: OASC Vice Chair and Secretary.

Sub-Committee Chairs Present: H & I Chair (Mike O.), H & I Alt. (Mark J.), 
           Literature Chair (Tim K.)

Sub-Committee Chairs Absent: AASC Chair (Pete I.)
Sub-Committee Chairs Vacant: P.I. Chair, Outreach Chair.

Groups Present: 5th Tradition, Miracles, Point Of Turning, Survivors, We Do Recover, 
     But Do It, Together In Unity, Under Grace, Free At Last

Groups Absent: A New Way (1), Butterflies Are Free (1) 
Groups Inactive: Spiritual Principles (4), EBF (3)

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

Chair Report:      Greetings Ozark Area:
                       My name is Doug and I’m an addict serving as your chair.  I attended the sub-
committees meetings in AASC and it was reported that High On Life Picnic made a profit this 
year of $ 2,618.72 after expenses.  Pete finished his term as AASC Chair and nominated Donnie 
L., for this coming year.  At H & I sub-committee reports - mens jails missed 1 due to jail 
internal problem and womens missed 1 due to internal problem.  Lafayette House missed 1 due 
to conflict of schedule.  Still not in Ozark Center.  Mike is making every effort to get us back in.
Rusty was removed a liaison to Ozark Center.  Ray T. Was elected as Ozark Center liaison. 
In Loving Service, Doug B.

Treasurer Report:

Ozark Area Treasurer's Report
AUGUST  2009

(Meeting Of July 19, 2009)



Balance.............................$ 2,151.78 Balalnce ending July 19th  area report.

Total Deposits....................$     73.28     Donations and credits given in July
19th  meeting.

Total Expenses..................$    216.24      Expenses since July 19th report and 
last meeting.

Current Balance................. $ 2,008.82 Balalnce as of August 16, 2009 meeting.

DONATIONS EXPENSES

A New Way....................$  10.00 $    46.00  Mike O./H&I Mil.reg/Ck#1581
5th Tradition...................$  25.00                          $    38.23  Jackee C./Copies Min./Ck#1582
Point Of Turning..............$  10.00 $    44.00  Pat Day/Storage.Aug&Sept/Ck#1583
We Do Recover...............$  18.28 $    15.00  HOLC/Aug. Rent/Ck#1584
Free At Last...................$   10.00 $    54.95  Freedom Voice/Ck#1585

$    17.06  Jackee C./USPO/Ck#1586
$      1.00  Bank Service Charges

TOTAL DEPOSITS..........$   73.28
$   216.24  TOTAL EXPENSES

Note:  Storage Unit was rented for HOLP items and storage or Area Archives.  Paid
          2 months to Pat Day.  Donnie L. ( H & I Vice Chair) has key to storage.

Note:  If budgets are approved for November 2008 - November 2009 - Total $5,850.00

Note:  Prudent reserve is 100% of budget total.

In Loving Service,
Jackee C.
Area Treasurer

Web Master Report:     Hello Ozark Area
                                     The web site is doing fine.  If there are any activities that a group or 
committee would like posted on the web-page please get a flyer or the information to me.  Please 
use white background paper and make them vertical.  I have made some corrections to the 
schedules both paper and on the web page.  I have also made some schedule change sheets for 
new groups and any changes you want on the schedule.
I.L.S.  Kenny C.

RCM Report:    Hello Ozark Area
                       Just a friendly reminder to GSR’s I will need your votes on the regional resume 



form, individual resumes and the motions by September OASC meeting.  If any group has any 
up coming events that they would like other areas in our region to know about, make a flyer and 
I will take it to the next region in October.
At our last area business meeting I ask our webmaster if he would check to make sure our 
meeting addresses and into was correct at the world level. I talked to Kenny C. yesterday about 
being our web servant for the area.  I am giving Kenny our Regional Delegates phone number so 
he can find out what will be involved., and lastly, 2009 membership survey.  This is done every 
couple of years to gather info about our members.  This survey is due at the end of the year (Dec. 
31, 2009).  I have given all GSR’s present, a copy of the survey, to take back to their groups. 
There is a email, mailing address and a fax number.  I am going to leave it up to the groups to 
take the survey and send in the results in by the deadline of Dec. 31, 2009.  I know the region 
and the world would like everyone to be involved in this survey.  Thanks again for letting me be 
part of.  
Love and service, Brian C.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

AASC Report:      Greetings Ozark Area
                         My name is Pete I. and serving as your AASC Chair.  The picnic did great this 
year.  We raised $2,618.72 and had a discussion of raising our seed money.  Attached is a motion 
for groups to vote on this.  This is also my last month as AASC Chair.  Donnie L.  has been 
nominated as next years chair. (Attached is his resume).  We would like groups to start 
announcing at their meetings that we would like artwork to be submitted by November for next 
years HOLP.  Thank you for letting me be of service.  It has been wonderful.  Pete I.

H & I Report:     Hello Ozark Area
                        The H & I Sub-committee opened with a moment of silence followed by the 
serenity prayer at 2:00 pm today.  We read and approved minutes and took attendance.
                        The mens jail is going well, one meeting was missed due to internal problems 
with the facility. The womens jail is also doing well.  One meeting was missed due to internal 
problems with the facility.
                        The Lafayette House is doing well, although one meeting was missed due to 
relapse.  I called the Ozark Center twice last week about getting meetings back into the center. 
We can now bring meeting schedules back into the jails.
                         I will be writing a letter to Joplin City Jail about possible interest in bringing NA 
meetings into the jail. 
                         Rusty K., was removed from Ozark Center liaison and Ray T. was voted in as his 
replacement.  
                         It H.O.U.S.E. Inc. meeting was tabled and was not approved.  The next H & I 
Sub-Committee meeting will be held at 2:00 pm on September 20, 2009.  The meeting was 
closed at 2:50 pm with a moment of silence followed by the Gratitude Statement.  Thank you.  In 
Loving Service, Mike O.

H & I Alt. Report: Verbal report given by Mark J.



Literature Review Report:    Greetings Ozark Area
                        The review and input process for “In Time of Illness, Self Support and Living 
Clean In Times of Illness” is going along.  If you want to view the documents go the ___?____ at 
www.living clean @ na.org   I could bring the documents but not ___?__
___?____.  I still need a literature vice chair and secretary for the Literature Sub-Committee.  In 
Loving Service , Tim K.

GROUP REPORTS

Fifth Tradition:    Hello Ozark Area
                        Fifth Tradition meetings are held Tuesdays @ 6:30 pm @ HOLC , we are opened 
meetings.  Meeting attendance and participation has been good.  Our annual Halloween function 
is nearly approaching and we will have details on a date soon.
In Loving Service, Chastity C.

Miracle’s Report:        Hello Ozark Area
                        I am Kim serving as Alt. GSR of Miracle’s.  We meeting @ 6:30 pm Friday at 4th 

& Byers, Joplin, MO.  We are having our annual camp out starting at noon on Friday August 21st 

to August 23rd.  Our camp out is at Big Elk Camp and Canoe. No addict turned away.  There is a 
charge for camping.  There will be fun, workshops and food on Sat. afternoon.  2 speakers. 
Friday @ 8:00 and Sat., 8:00 pm.
In Loving Service , Kim S.

Point Of Turning Report:     Hello Ozark Area family
                         Our group still meets in the park, on the corner of Spring and Main Street in El 
Dorado Springs.  Mondays are at noon, Tuesdays at 7pm and Thursdays 8pm.  While the weather 
is warm the meetings are held in the gazebo.  We have found an addict to open Monday 
meetings, although they still need support.  We have a donation of $10 this month.  ILS, Tina 
Pellegrin

Survivors Report:      Hello Area
                         Survivors meet at 618 Jackson, Monday thru Saturday at noon, in the High On 
Life Club.  All meetings are going well.  Out rent is paid up thru August, sorry we have no 
donation for area this month.   In Loving Service, Jimmy N.

We Do Recover Report:      Greetings Ozark Area
                          We Do Recover meets nightly at 8pm and at midnight on Friday and Saturday at 
1330 S. Wall.  Our group is doing well and has a area donation of $11.05 this month.  In Loving 
Service, Amanda N.

But Do It Report:    Hello everyone.  But Do It meets every Wednesday at 6:30 pm at 414 



Virginia.  Our average attendance is 25 and this month we have a donation of $32.00 We held our 
annual Picnic In The Park on August 15.  There were approximately 100 addicts in attendance. 
Both speakers carried a positive message of recovery.  We thank everyone that attended.  In 
Service, Ray T.  and Jocelyn B.

Under Grace: No report given

Together In Unity Report:    Hello Ozark Area
                                We at Together In Unity are doing well.  We had a large increase of 
newcomers in this last month.  We still meet at the old Aldie’s building Tues. and Thur. at 
7:00pm and 6:00pm on Saturday.  We are also planning a mens and womens workshop
meetings.  We also have a $20.00 donation this month.
                                 We also thank the area for letting us host this meeting as part of our service 
in recovery.     In loving service, Stormy S.

Free At Last Report:     Free At Last meets at 6:30 Thursday.  Greetings Ozark Area.  Our group 
is doing OK but could use support.  Our address is incorrect and incomplete.  We are located at 
the corner of School and Furnace.  We have a $10 dollar donation.  Thanks for letting me be of 
service.     Rick B.

SHARING SESSION

1) Dale S.  wanted to know why we did not show expenses that have been spent on budgets
    showing total has decreased .
2) Jackee C.  asked for any changes on schedules for webmaster.
3) Brian C. reminded GSR’s to bring back their regional votes to area’s September meeting.
4) Attached is the 2009 Membership Survey to fill out as a group or individual addict.
    GSR’s please make copies for addicts in your group, so they may fill out survey.

OLD BUSINESS

1) Jacob L. for P.I. Chair - voted and passed.

NEW BUSINESS

1) Motion:    AASC requesting to increase there prudent reserve from $1200.00 to $2500.00
                     from proceeds from the High On Life Picnic Function which was $2618.72.  
                     After increasing our prudent reserve to $2500.00 this would give a  
                     donation to area in the amount of $ 1,318.72.  The reason for increasing the
                     prudent reserve for the AASC, is due to the fact we are ordering new products
                     from companies we have never delt with before and they usually are requesting
                     deposits or full payment before orders are shipped.  



2) Nomination AASC Chair - Donnie L.  (Resume below)

                     Donnie Lake
                     3 ½ years clean
                     Treasurer for my home group.
                      Hug Patrol - 2006
                      Hug Patrol Chair - 2007
                      Hospitality Chair - 2008
                      AASC Vice Chair - 2009
                      If you want me, I am willing.

NEXT OASC 3:00 PM ON 9/20/09 @ HOLC - hosted by BUT DO IT

SUB-COMMITTEES WILL BE HELD SAME DAY 9/20/09:
                            12:30 PM  - LITERATURE REVIEW
                              1:00 PM  - AASC
                              2:00 PM  - H & I


